PENN TRAFFORD AREA RECREATION COMMISSION BOARD MEETING

April 11, 2022
AGENDA

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 PM in the meeting room at PTHS, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.   
Roll Call

In attendance:

Larry Harrison

- Penn Township Commissioner & PTARC Chairman

Joe Lapia

- Manor Borough Alternate & PTARC Vice-Chairman
Steve Perovich

- Trafford Borough Representative & PTARC Treasurer
Mary Perez

- Penn Township Representative & PTARC Secretary

Bev Picklo

- Penn Borough Alternate

Dr. Matt Harris

- PTSD Superintendent

Dr. Greg Capoccioni
- PTSD Administration

Nick Petrucci

- PTSD Board Member

Mike Ginsburg

- PTSD Public Representative & School Board Alternate 

Stan Rudge

- PTSD Public Representative

Linda Bires

- PTARC Recreation Director

Stephanie Wedge
- PTARC Administrative Assistant 

Absent:

Randy Dreistadt

- Penn Borough Commissioner 
Public:   None
Review/approval of March 15, 2022 meeting minutes – Motion to accept made by Mr. Petrucci, seconded by Mrs. Picklo, all in attendance approved.  
General Public Comments:  None
Reports of Officers
Chairman – No report at this time

Vice Chairman – No report at this time

Secretary – No report at this time.

Treasurer – Mr. Perovich reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for March 2022.  First Quarter P&L (through March 31, 2022) showed income of $ 67,070.50 with expenses of ($ 49,489.02), for a net income of $ 17,481.48.  As of March 31, 2022, the Nextier General Account balance is $ 90,96.68 and Money Market balance is $ 51,576.57.  A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Mr. Petrucci, seconded by Dr. Cappoccioni, all in attendance approved.
Director’s Report, Mrs. Bires reported:

1) 2022 Program Status – 2022 Programs to date show 2,013 participants, over 182 programs.  Mrs. Bires explained that she uses the Activity Report to manage activities (i.e. classes that have had NO interest, classes with waiting lists are an indication that more classes may be warranted).  Mrs. Perez asked what reports can the Board expect in the future; this was followed by Board discussion on what they would like to see.  A motion was made by Mr. Lapia for a Monthly Activity report with current programs for that month with number of participants, seconded by Mrs. Perez, all in attendance approved.   Mrs. Bires also agreed to provide a quarterly report with summary of actual activities for that quarter and an end-of-year report with summary of actual activities for the year. 
2) PTARC’s current auditor Maher-Deussel has provided a price of $ 5,000 for a 2021 audit (previously $ 3,500).  PTARC has a quote from Opst & Associates, LLC for $ 4,000.  A motion to use Opst & Associates for PTARC’s 2021 audit up to 3-years and up to $ 4,000 per year was made by Nic Petrucci, seconded by Mr. Rudge, all in attendance approved.  Mrs. Bires will also reach Opst & Associates and ask for a multi-year pricing proposal.  
3) As information, Mrs. Bires has worked with Mr. Lapia on a DCNR grant ~ $ 469,000 to upgrade Manor Borough park.  This includes a pavilion, electrical work, a new multi-activity sport court, and walking path upgrade through CDBG.  Bid was submitted on April 4th, with DCNR decision anticipated November 2022. 
4) As information, the Westmoreland County Parks and Recreation Senior Games are scheduled for May 1 – 13th, with relay races and Football/Softball throw being held at PT High School, Wednesday, May 11th from 5 – 8:00.  Mrs. Bires invited anyone that could volunteer to please come, their time would be much appreciated.
5) As information, Mrs. Bires attended the PT High School Summer Job Fair.  

6) As information, Mrs. Bires vacation is planned for April 30th – May 7th, assistants will cover in her absence.

7) Held over from March Board Meeting, Mrs. Bires confirmed that PTARC’s T-Ball/Rookie League/Girls Softball program will be run by Coach Joe Fischetti through Gama Sports Training, LLC.  Mrs. Perez confirmed the agreement states “The Township of Penn and Gama Sports Training, LLC agree that residents of the Penn Trafford School District will receive a 10% discount for a Gama Sports Training activity”.  Mrs. Bires will honor this agreement, and put the calculated 10% into the resident’s account to be used against a future PTARC program.
Reports of Community and School Representatives
Penn Trafford School District – We are in the last 9 weeks of school.  Prom is the first Friday of May.  Fiddler on the Roof was a huge success.
Penn Township – Baseball season with PTAA is underway, with 3 tournaments planned
Trafford Borough – Trafford has a new member on the Rec Board, Jeremiah.  The Easter Egg hunt was attended by 92 kids, and was very successful.

Manor – provided insight into Rubber mulch and poured in place safety service as an alternative to Engineered Wood Fiber.
DCNR update – Supancic Excavating was awarded the bid for $ 82,550 for the excavation piece of the project.  Motion for approval will go before the PT Commissioners at their April 13th meeting.  Still working on estimates for Electrical, Bathrooms and Fitness Equipment to proceed on these pieces of the project.  
Friends of PTARC –This year’s fundraiser will be a 5K run at Bushy Run, on Saturday, July 23rd.  April Miller is the Race Director and Mrs. Bires continues to look for sponsors.
Westmoreland Trail – Mr. Rudge reported use of the trail is picking up, they’ve replaced the Trafford bridge surface.
Westmoreland Festival – Mr. Ginsberg reported it’s scheduled for September 16 – 18th.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. Petrucci, seconded by Dr. Capoccioni, all in attendance approved.

REMINDER!!

Next meeting is planned for Monday, May 9, 2022 at 3:00 p.m.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO CONTACT YOUR ALTERNATE IF YOU CANNOT ATTEND
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